
 
 

Highway Department 

(309) 663-9445 

102 S. Towanda Barnes Rd 

Bloomington, IL 61705 

December 26, 2023 

To:  Michael Brown, McLean County Solid Waste Coordinator 

From: Jerry Stokes, County Engineer  

Re: Lakeshore Recycling Systems / Henson Recycling Campus Transfer Station 

Application 

 

 

The McLean County Highway Department participated in the public hearing concerning the 
Pollution Control Facility siting approval for Lakeshore Recycling Systems on November 30, 
2023 and December 1, 2023.  The Highway Department provides the following comments 
related to this application. 
 

1. To accommodate the additional truck traffic, HDI Court should be constructed with 6” of 
hot-mix asphalt on a 12” aggregate base.  This would allow for easier future 
maintenance by the corresponding entity who has jurisdiction of the road.   

2. Curb & gutter and storm sewer should be placed as proposed in the preliminary plan. 
3. As proposed, the newly constructed HDI Court would become a street under the 

jurisdiction of Bloomington Township Road District.  HDI Court should be transferred to 
the City of Bloomington upon completion and acceptance by Bloomington Township 
Road District.   

4. HDI Court will be connected to Bunn St. that is under jurisdiction of the City of 
Bloomington.  HDI Court under the jurisdiction of the City of Bloomington would provide 
system continuity and logical termini. 

5. The intersection of Bunn St. and Hamilton Road needs to be signalized with additional 
turn lanes to increase the level of service at this location. 
 

 
   
 
 
   

 


